
Etchells Fall 2015 Fleet Meeting
December 8, 2015

Rhino Foods

Attendees:   Harris, Castle, Besse, Hawko, Booth, Holly, Stevens, Brush
Treasurer’s Report

· Finances

· Starting Balance                $222.22

· Dues payments (12)          $600.00

· Expenses                           $206.00    (Gift Certificate, Bow #’s)

· Ending Balance                  $616.22

· Keep dues at $50 per boat and $10 for Associate (did anyone join as Associate?)

· Discussed and tabled lowering dues.   By default we will keep dues at $50.

· Reminder about paying National dues early to get cheaper rate for one more year

· Discussed asking NA Class association about:

· Getting Dues renewal notices by email – done on 12/9/15.  Class secretary thought it was a great idea and will be implemented post haste.

· Getting everyone in fleet on NA Class email list – done on 12/9/15.  JH provided all emails to Class secretary

· What do we get for being class members besides supporting the class and value of our boats, web site, newsletters and support for national level regattas -  Answer from Class secretary is that that is about it.
Election of Fleet Officers

· Captain – John Harris reelected
· Treasurer – Steve Booth reelected
Season debrief – 

· what went well, any improvements, etc. 

· Majority of discussion around quality of RC work and how to improve.  After lengthy discussion of what the concerns were, how much of this was a Wed night vs. E Series issue, what the challenges were with regard to both Wed and E Series RC performance and what options there were to improve the situation we agreed that providing more consistent and specific direction and feedback to the E Series PRO and Head PRO (Keith Kennedy) regarding the RC performance on each race day.  It was proposed we come up with a standard RC scorecard to provide this feedback.  Also discussed was rotating responsibility among fleet members for providing on the water RC guidance.
· Bow #’s OK?   No discussion
· Scoring for Kelemen Cup…any changes?   Everyone OK.
· Trophy for most improved?  If so, how decided?   Discussed and ultimately decided it was not necessary.
2016 Tentative Schedule discussion

· 2015 – 6 Mondays, 1 Weekend 

· Add another weekend day in Sept ?   If so, when?  

· Strong support for adding another weekend E series in Sept if we can find a date
· Pizza nights….keep up?   Yes.   How did we do financially on this?  Ted broke even.
Fleet Skill Development

· Monday Practice Night early in season?  Couple of key folks moving between boats, short WL course, etc.
· Strong support for at least one practice night involving some combination of on the water coaching (Andy, Chris Morgan and/or Bill Fastiggi), short course WL, drills and perhaps some crew rotation.   Was discussed that we have enough money in our treasury to pay Andy or Bill to do this if necessary.

· Agreed to do first session in between E1 and E2 in June.   Potentially schedule one or more additional sessions later in summer depending on how first session goes

· JH to develop

· Best approach for bringing newer boats up the learning curve (buddy/mentor system?)

· Discussion reinforced that best approach is for experienced sailor go out on a non race day with less experienced boat and crew to provide on the water coaching.  The offers are there from a number of fleet members.  Onus is on less experienced boats to take advantage of the offer.

· Anything else?

· Strong support for post race winner debrief sessions similar to what the Viper and some other fleets do

· Propose to make this part of the post E Series pizza events rather than just a general social event.   JH to make a proposal for what this would look like

· Rules Clinic  (maybe in 2017 with new rules?)

· Agreed to hold on this for new rules

Crew List?

· Anything we could/should be doing for crew development/availability or keep doing what we are doing?    

· Consensus was that we have good pool of “extra” crew and we are doing a good job of sharing crew on an informal basis, as needed, to keep good crew on the water and boats on the line.  It was felt no additional action was necessary.
Fleet Development

· Need to try to keep Ted’s boat in the Fleet

· Noah Dater seems to be a strong candidate.  He appears willing to jump before selling the Swede but would need a partner with a mooring.   Ted to continue to pursue Noah and try to see if the partnership thing will work.
· Downings are moving with Lady Falcon to LCYC

· Ray Harrington?   Unlikely to see Ray sailing in the near term…Ray is distracted with other life activities at the moment
· James Unsworth status – nothing happening in the near term…everyone has leaned on him.   He understands the merits of the program and it might just take time.
· Bill Wight – interested but looking for a boat cheaper than Ted’s current price.  Will continue to nudge Bill as he would be a great add to the fleet.
· Any other prospects?   Charlie Van Winkle…but probably not a strong candidate.
Regatta

· Brief discussion about the desirability and feasibility of hosting a regatta here and the various venues (LCYC, CSC, MBBC) and timeframes

· Agreed the the Lobster Bowl probably has taken the September schedule spot that we might have been able to grab.

· At this point, if we want to pursue this further, someone needs to step up and take a leadership role
Other

· Discussed possibility of having a sail box with shared “cruising sails” incorporated into the new Butler Building plans.   Idea would be to have a trailer box (seemed like someone had an extra one they would donate) either inside or outside the building with a couple of old mains and jibs that anyone in the fleet could use for daysailing.   JH to discuss this with the powers to be in the LCYC to determine whether feasible and permissible.

